# Sherwood Primary School NEWSLETTER

24/05/2024



Dear Parents, Carers and Children,

As always, we end the first half of the Summer Term with lots to share and celebrate! Thank you for your ongoing support and collaboration, our achievements as a school community are a huge team effort.

#### **FARM DAY**

It was farm day for our EYFS children this week. What a fabulous day in the sunshine filled with <u>new learning and experiences</u>.

#### **SPORTS UPDATE**

Well done to our 7 children from Y5-6 who attended the High 5 Bee Stingers Competition this week. It was great to see some of our less experienced netball players surprising themselves with their ability on the court! Congratulations also to our young gymnasts who competed in the Preston Primary Y1-2 Competition this week. We achieved two individual bronze medals and an overall **Team Bronze**. Well done to all!

#### YEAR 6 RESIDENTIAL VISIT TO PLAS MENAI

Our Year 6 children have enjoyed a wealth of outdoor and adventurous activity this week at Plas Menai. Our gallery is full of pictures from their adventures. Our children have grown in confidence and demonstrated superb teamwork when faced with new challenges. Thank you to our team of teachers and support staff for giving their time to allow the children to have this experience this week.

#### **GET WELL SOON RAYHAAN**

We wish Rayhaan Patel (Year 1) a smooth recovery from his recent illness. Rayhaan is being cared for at RPH and has made steady progress over the last two weeks. We have missed Rayhaan and hope he continues to make progress over the half term break. Please join us and include Rayhaan and his family in your thoughts/prayers.

#### **NON-UNIFORM DAY**

Thank you for supporting our non-uniform day to help with our fundraising for the Key Stage 2 playground. If you haven't already, please make your donation through ParentPay.

#### HAPPY RETIREMENT TO MRS MADDOCK

Mrs Maddock retires from her role as School Administrator today after 27 years of service to our School Community. Over the course of this week, our children have been visiting Mrs Maddock to share their thanks and best wishes for the future. We are so grateful to Mrs Maddock for her hard work, kindness and commitment to our children, families, staff and School. On behalf of the School Community, thank you Mrs Maddock, we wish you a very Happy retirement.

I wish all of our children and families a lovely rest from School next week (fingers crossed for sunshine!). Our children return to School on **Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> June 2024.** Kindest regards, Mrs J Lumb







#### **SAVE THE DATE!**

On **Sunday 30th June (10am-1pm)** we will be holding a sponsored family fun run to raise funds for our Key Stage 2 playground!

Save the date in your diary and join with the whole school community to support our fundraising goal. Walk, jog, run or help out on the day – it's all for fun and will give a final boost to our fundraising target!

Our School Council and Sports Council representatives are supporting the event and have lots of ideas for the day!

More information and sponsor forms to follow after half term.

#### PHYSICAL EDUCATION

Our Key Stage 2 pupils (Y3-Y6) are asked to attend School in their PE kit on the following days for Summer 2:

Tuesday: Year 4 Wednesday: Year 3 Friday: Year 5 and Year 6

This timetable will remain in place until 19<sup>th</sup> July 2024. We've added PE days to our calendar for your reference. All Y3-Y6 children require a Sherwood PE T shirt and royal blue shorts for the Summer Term please.

Our Foundation Stage and Years 1 and 2 pupils will continue to need their PE kits in School all week please. All children in EYFS, Y1 and Y2 require a pair of black pumps please.

#### **DINNER MONEY**

The cost of school meals for Summer 2 is £85.00, which is for 6 weeks and 4 days. Please make payment via ParentPay. Thank you.

#### **SUMMER TERM SAFETY**

Please click here for details of how you can support your child to <u>be safe in the sun on warmer days</u> this term (School website - Safety - Safety in the sun). Thank you!



#### **VACANCIES AT SHERWOOD**

We are delighted to be able to offer the opportunity to join our hard-working team and to contribute towards our vision for all children. The Governors of Sherwood Primary School are looking to appoint two Teaching Assistants to join our team here at Sherwood for September:

#### Teaching Assistant Level 2B (Grade 5)

This role includes 26.25 hours TA role and 5 hours welfare (8.45-3.30pm Monday - Friday). We are very interested in receiving applications from candidates who have EYFS and Key Stage 1 experience but welcome applications from all interested applicants.

#### Teaching Assistant Level 3/HLTA (Grade 6-7)

Working hours are Monday to Friday 8.45-3.30pm. We welcome applications from candidates with experience in KS1 or KS2. The role includes working as a Higher-level teaching Assistant for 1 day each week.

Please visit <u>LCC Support Staff Vacancies Website</u> for further details and an application form.

#### SEVEN ACTION-PACKED WEEKS AHEAD!

Please <u>click here</u> to view our calendar for next half term. It's always an action-packed part of the academic year with Sports Days, Educational Visits, Performances, our Annual Spelling Bee, the Sports Festival and for the first time a Fun Run and a House Performing Arts Competition! Please save the dates in your diary.

#### **ARCHERY**

Archery Coaching is back next half term. Please see the enclosed information and click here for registration: <a href="https://forms.gle/bLxvaZ8ssJMkJomn6">https://forms.gle/bLxvaZ8ssJMkJomn6</a>

Start date: Wednesday 5th June 2024

Time: 8 - 8.45am

Course duration: 5 weeks

Cost: £28 (Pupil Premium will be covered by

school)

Places available: 30 (allocated on a first come

first served basis)

Please note this class will be held outside so a coat and suitable footwear are advised

Payment details will be shared via email and your child's place will be confirmed once the full payment has been made.



## *May Holiday Club 2024*



28TH MAY –31ST MAY

9am - 3.30pm

(Drop off from 8.45am)

THIS COURSE IS ONLY AVAILABLE TO PUPILS FROM SHERWOOD PRIMARY SCHOOL

1 DAY £20 - 2 DAYS £35 - 3 DAYS £45 - 4 DAYS £55 - 5

DAYS £60

Bookings by FRIDAY 24<sup>TH</sup> MAY

Please collect a form from the School Office
or request a copy by emailing:

admin@sherwood.lancs.sch.uk



ARCHERY EDUCATION www.judoeducation.co.uk

Mobile: 07809147757 eMail: matt@archeryeducation.co.uk





### THE QLYMPIC SPORT OF ARCHERY IS COMING TO YOUR SCHOOL



#### What can Archery do for your child?

- Increase Confidence
   Increase Concentration
- Self Discipline and Respect
   Increased Health & Fitness
- The classes are taught by fully qualified coaches.
- They have extensive experience in teaching children of all ages and abilities.
- All Coaches are Fully CRB/DBS Cleared



There are 5 levels in our course and each year your child can progress to the next skill level.



#### The Educational Archery course includes:

- All Coaching Fees All Archery Equipment
   Certificate of Achievement
  - Weekly Awards

